FINAL BILL REPORT
HB 1117

C15L03
Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Moving a web site address from statute to rule.

Sponsors: By Representatives Linville, Schoesler and Grant; by request of Department of

Agriculture.

House Committee on Agriculture & Natural Resources
Senate Committee on Agriculture

Background:

The state’s fertilizer laws require commercial fertilizer sold in this state to be
accompanied by a label containing statements that identify a number of the characteristics
of the fertilizer. One of the required statements must identify the internet address at
which information regarding the components of the product, or information regarding the
contents and levels of metals in the product, are available. Two versions of a state
internet address at which this information may be found are listed by statute.
Specifications for an internet address maintained by the registrant of the fertilizer that
may be listed as an alternative to one of the state sites are also listed by statute. For
packaged fertilizers, the label must be affixed to the package. For bulk fertilizers, a
written statement containing the same information required for a label must be supplied to
the purchaser.

Summary:

Internet addresses are no longer specified by statute for state sites at which information
regarding the content of a commercial fertilizer may be found. The statutory authority of
a label to refer persons to a site maintained by a registrant in lieu of referring them to a
state site is eliminated. The label for a commercial fertilizer must now contain a
statement, established by rule, that refers persons to the state Department of Agriculture’s
Uniform Resource Locator internet address where data regarding the metals content are
located.

Votes on Final Passage:

House 93 0
Senate 47 0O

Effective: January 1, 2004
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